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Technical Bulletin 

Dated: Originally dated July 13, 2021 
 Revised May 9, 2024  

Re: Wheel Covers 

 

Effective Date: May 9, 2024 
 
Left side wheel covers/mud plugs on all cars in weekly racing 
competition at Brewerton and Fulton Speedways may be made up of 
foam or similar soft construction only. Plastic, lexan, aluminum or similar 
hard disc style covers are not permitted for use on left front or left rear 
wheels. This applies to all cars in all classes.  
 
For right side wheel covers, teams are required to follow the rules 
established by the sanctioning body for their respective class for 
allowable applications and mounting. Additionally, however, at Fulton 
and Brewerton all wheel covers must be clearly labeled with the car 
number and may be attached with steel bolts only, regardless of the 
number of attachment points. No dzus fasteners of any kind. 
 
Failure to properly secure or properly label wheel covers will result in a 
fine and/or disqualification at the discretion of track management.   
 
For more information, call (315) 638-4056 or email 
marketing@brewertonspeedway.com. 
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